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invention relates to an
improved device for
protecting a blade of
an electrical switch
against inadvertent

contact with its
operating parts. It is

known that household
appliances, such as
cooking and coffee-
making appliances,
can be fitted with a
switch which can be
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actuated by means of
a hand knob which is
located on a side wall
of the appliance, e.g.
in the vicinity of the
heating elements in
case of a cooking

appliance. The hand
knob is usually

secured to the edge of
the wall on which the
hand knob is mounted
by means of a hinge,
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and the hand knob can
be swung into a

position in which it is
protected from contact

by the hand of an
operator. Such hand

knobs are conveniently
fitted to the cooking

appliances in order to
facilitate the control of

the operation of the
cooking appliance

during cooking. The
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hand knob is usually
provided with a cover

of plastics material
which protects the

operating parts of the
switch from wear due

to friction with the
hand of an operator.

The cover can be
formed with a ledge or

lip intended to bear
against the side of the
hand knob when the

                             7 / 12



 

switch is in the closed
position and is moved
into the open position.

The lip of the cover
can be formed from a

flexible plastics
material so as to have
a yieldable action. It is

however necessary
that the lip is

resiliently deformable
and that the cover has
a sufficiently large wall
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thickness to ensure
that it can sufficiently
protect the switch. A
blade that is intended

to cut off the
electricity to the

heating element or
other elements in the
appliance should not
be pressed directly
against the switch

when it is closed, since
otherwise the blade
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can be damaged. It is
accordingly an object

of the present
invention to provide an

improved switch
protection device

which has a two-part
construction and will

ensure protection
against damage to the

switch in the event
that a hand knob
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